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June 10, 2024 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
It is with great pleasure that we can now inform you of the result of our recent Ofsted inspection, which took place on 
8th and 9th May 2024. 
  
The inspectors who visited our School conducted their inspection over the two days. It included deep dives into 
various subjects, lesson visits, discussions with staff/pupils, meetings with school leaders and scrutiny of work 
undertaken by children. They met with myself, the senior leadership team and parents, members of the academy 
council, the local authority and virtual school, other external agents, and reviewed documentation provided by the 
school. More of what inspectors looked at can be found within the official report, which you can read in full on our 
website here https://victorypark.org.uk/our-academy/ofsted.  
  
Overall, the inspectors concluded that Victory Park Academy is GOOD in Quality of Education, Personal Development, 
Leadership and Management and OUTSTANDING in Behavior and Attitudes. This resulted in Ofsted giving our school 
an Overall Effectiveness of GOOD.  
  
The academy trust that leads us (Parallel Learning Trust) and our academy council consider this an excellent 
achievement for Victory Park Academy, and are exceptionally proud of all staff and pupils for their efforts during the 
inspection and in the time leading up to the inspection, and for the ongoing performance of the school.  
   
It is worth recognising that the report is extremely positive, and although there have been some areas highlighted for 
improvement, we had already identified these and have been working to improve these areas. We believe this clearly 
demonstrates the strong leadership of the school, who are committed to implement and review strategies which will 
deal with the areas raised by the Ofsted inspection.  
  
Should you have any queries, we would urge you to contact the school who will then be able to direct you to the 
relevant person to discuss any matters further. 
  
As ever, Victory Park Academy has a culture of praise, and we would ask that you share any praise and 
encouragement with staff as you feel appropriate.  
  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mr E Muca 
Head Teacher 


